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Service Change Notice 22-25 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
1045 AM EDT Mon Feb 28 2022 
 
To:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners, Users and Employees 
 
From:    Robyn Heffernan, Acting Chief 
         Severe, Fire, Public and Winter Weather Services Branch 
 
Subject: Addition of Year-Round Fire Weather Planning Forecasts: 
Effective March 15, 2022 in Central and Western Wyoming 
 
Effective Tuesday, March 15, 2022, the National Weather Service (NWS) 
Weather Forecast Office in Riverton, WY, will begin issuing morning Fire 
Weather Planning Forecasts (FWFRIW) daily throughout the year.  This 
product is currently provided seasonally.  This addition will not involve 
changes to World Meteorological Organization (WMO) Headers or Advanced 
Weather Interactive Processing System (AWIPS) Product Identifiers. 
 
The NWS forecast product affected by these changes is: 
 
WFO Riverton Products              WMO Header     AWIPS ID 
---------------------              ----------     -------- 
Fire Weather Planning Forecast     FNUS55 KRIW    FWFRIW 
 
The NWS Riverton Fire Weather Planning Forecast can also be found online 
at the following websites: 
 
https://forecast.weather.gov/product.php?site=RIW&issuedby=RIW&product=FW
F&format=CI 
https://www.weather.gov/riw/fire 
 
If you have any questions or comments regarding the implementation of 
this year-round service, please contact: 
 
Chris Jones 
Meteorologist in Charge 
NWS Riverton, WY 
chris.jones@noaa.gov 
 
National Service Change Notices are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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